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A MESSAGE FROM SHERIFF WARNKE

It has come to our attention that there has been some rumors about a
letter sent to the State of California and if it was actually authored by
Sheriff Warnke. Well, we are here to tell you IT WAS and you can read it
below.

My “Official” stance regarding this is explained as follows;

When this Pandemic first came to light and our nation took the stance to
“shelter in place” I was skeptical but supported any effort to protect our
citizens from this disease. This included having to deal with a local
church pastor who defied his order. As time marched on, it became very
apparent that decisions were being made on what “could happen” but
hasn’t come close to the “predictions” that are being fed to our citizens.
“We are going to peak within the next two weeks!” This has been the
battle cry for two months. I even went so far as to secure equipment to
house all the bodies that were to overrun my county due to COVID based
on what was being reported out of the Governor’s Office. Guess what, it
still hasn’t occurred. You know what “could happen” each day? Car
crashes, airplane crashes, food poisoning, LE getting ambushed, and I
could keep going!! But we as citizens continue to face these “could
happens” each day. The world is a very dangerous place and we face it
daily knowing the risks. But here in America, we decide what chances to
take based on any risk factor and that includes going to work as a cop for
the last 41 years. The Constitution gives us that right. I doubt that the
Governor would ever take a job where the dangers are as constant as
they are in my CHOSEN profession. But I, along with millions of men and
women do this every day knowing the risks. Nobody has the right to
dictate what risks I’m going to take when I leave my house and this
includes an elected governor. If I go to a business and I feel that the risk
is to high, I can make a choice whether or not to do business there. And
this includes getting a haircut or getting a routine dental checkup.

When Governor Newsom took to the airwaves and then singled out a
county because they didn’t follow his orders and treated them differently,
it became obvious to me that this whole lock down was based upon him
being able to have control over the citizens of this state. He is treating
this state’s counties as he has claimed to be treated by the President in
the very recent past. That statement also pointed out that different
counties have different issues and should be treated independently and
not covered under one blanket. That statement is a fact whether or not
there is a pandemic. He is using the Public Health director as his
authority in an attempt to maintain control over the citizens based solely
on what “could happen” keeping in mind that the PH Director reports
directly to him. Governor Newsom now threatens the different local
jurisdictions regarding funding if they don’t follow his orders. Didn’t he
sue the President for holding funding due to him defying the President’s
orders? Our current situation is reflective of a short statement I recently
read that seems to fit here; “If the barn yard were to hold an election, the
cows, chickens, pigs and horses would vote for the hand that feeds them.
Even though that same hand will eventually lead them to slaughter”
Hmmm. That’s what is happening here in this state and possibly other
states. Economic slaughter is what we are facing because of his
continuous behavior to keep this nation’s greatest state economy from
thriving. The majority of the citizens are on the verge of a state wide
revolt because they are losing the possibility to regain their businesses
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because of the tremendous financial loss they suffered. I truly believe
that Governor Newsom’s motivation is to have the majority of the citizens
(and illegal residents) dependant on governments assistance so he could
maintain this control once this “pandemic” is declared over. This is being
caused based upon a crisis he himself has caused in this state based on
a declared pandemic on a virus that should have been dealt on a
completely different level. The CURE should not be worse than the
disease.

So, the answer you are looking for is this. I WILL NOT be taking any
enforcement action in this county for any of the COVID-19 “violations”. As
the Governor has also directed the Sheriff’s to release felons onto our
streets and LE in general to completely disregard the safety of our
citizens by not allowing most felons from even being booked but then
wants us in LE to arrest people for standing closer than 6 feet or
worshiping their religious beliefs in a building. My decision is based on
the Constitutional Rights afforded our citizens and I as the Constitutional
Law Enforcement Authority in Merced County, I am here to uphold them.
The citizens themselves can make informed decisions on how to proceed
and protect their lives and livelihood and not the Governor of a state.
Remember that the people elected a governor, not an emperor.

6.6K6.6K 3.5K Comments 8.5K Shares

Share

See more of Merced County Sheriff's Office on Facebook

https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056%23
https://www.facebook.com/privacy/explanation
https://www.facebook.com/policies?ref=pf
https://www.facebook.com/ad_campaign/landing.php?placement=pf_rhc&campaign_id=242449722530626&extra_1=auto
https://www.facebook.com/help/cookies?ref_type=sitefooter
https://www.facebook.com/LosBanosPolice/
https://www.facebook.com/ABC30/
https://www.facebook.com/LosBanosPolice/
https://www.facebook.com/ABC30/
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/?pageid=145052026055479&ftentidentifier=660162871211056&padding=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056%23
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/?pageid=145052026055479&ftentidentifier=660162871211056&padding=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjYwMTYyODcxMjExMDU2&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056
https://www.facebook.com/shares/view/?av=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056%23
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/?pageid=145052026055479&ftentidentifier=657217908172219&padding=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056%23
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/?pageid=145052026055479&ftentidentifier=657217908172219&padding=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/657217908172219
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/657217908172219
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjU3MjE3OTA4MTcyMjE5&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/657217908172219
https://www.facebook.com/shares/view/?av=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056%23
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/?pageid=145052026055479&ftentidentifier=653776611849682&padding=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056%23
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/?pageid=145052026055479&ftentidentifier=653776611849682&padding=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/653776611849682
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/653776611849682
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/653776611849682
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjUzNzc2NjExODQ5Njgy&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/653776611849682
https://www.facebook.com/shares/view/?av=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056%23
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056%23
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056%23
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056%23
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056%23
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056%23
https://www.facebook.com/help/568137493302217
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/photos/a.145187822708566/660160574544619/?type=3&eid=ARDU6CzZOnlvN4Bh730HQBOYCChu_JTFS9uiEoQ6prIoFo_0CvxbjfEy02waOWuAi9jsJKHVUpgRl_Pm&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDV9k1507g-PfRQJfuGhUUAhk01AyOB6qrAtaoh9Tc7r7KYMN5g0Rae0oyUN2P995z95DYul1UfZpaF0iwPV8mtYQ8M3-smHMQjUlFClSTGanjKdSEmBNcOZiM63BEE4lQcgKC65fNBItLKDeYRzUP5yBWSmS-lCoMtoH5NVFgwsRIa5c67oKKbfFo67-X1gbh_S20fQ6dGX4fo3zPZspGPiwcowBjSKa_TkMIvNMsUEH58fGcOOAOPZBpF9DaXr77ODkN_dV2TG6rM5PxsI9y_EVoUFl_6LArWnEerAEgVRHd3IJausMzTIz323pGD2i-GOMZlbCEZicG2gM38zos&__tn__=EHH-R
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjYwMTYyODcxMjExMDU2&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056
https://www.facebook.com/shares/view/?av=0
https://www.facebook.com/MercedSheriffOffice/posts/660162871211056%23
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjYwMTYyODcxMjExMDU2&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjU3MjE3OTA4MTcyMjE5&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjUzNzc2NjExODQ5Njgy&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjYwMTYyODcxMjExMDU2&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjYwMTYyODcxMjExMDU2&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjU3MjE3OTA4MTcyMjE5&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjUzNzc2NjExODQ5Njgy&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjYwMTYyODcxMjExMDU2&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjYwMTYyODcxMjExMDU2&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjU3MjE3OTA4MTcyMjE5&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjUzNzc2NjExODQ5Njgy&av=0
https://www.facebook.com/ufi/reaction/profile/browser/?ft_ent_identifier=ZmVlZGJhY2s6NjYwMTYyODcxMjExMDU2&av=0

